	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 9th March 2020 at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :        Stuart King, John Bandey, Stuart Briggs, Noel Gregory, Julian Hussey, Simon Hussey, Allan Staerck, Peter Brook, Louis Brown, Guy Livingston, Gavin Norman,  Kathy Briggs        
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :   Kevin Hart, Ayo Fraser, Simon Peck,
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :   
Simon has in hand to write to the RFU re cancelled games and how it affects our application for international tickets.
4. Chairman’s Report
Julian has received a proposal from the Carnival Committee for a Busking competition to be held at the ground on Thursday 20th August, prior to Carnival itself.  There would be 10 acts.  We would just need to provide helpers with BBQ and bar.  Proposal agreed.

He will remind John Trump that the road side sign needs to be erected before the VPs lunch.
	

	
	

	5. Treasurers Report :

Bank balance currently £8255.25 and no outstanding bills.
The Nationwide account is up by £5000 as the Premium Bonds have been cashed in.
Breakdown of costs/receipts required from Mitch for the Tapas evening, Tom for New Years Eve and Ayo for the £200-300 cash he had for incidentals re the French Tour.  Peter to follow up with them.
6.  Secretary’s Report:

Had been approached by BLK Shirts but we still have a year to run with Akuma.
He is awaiting a date from Kelly for the Play it Safe course.

Dates have been received for the Future Competitions Structure Consultation.  It was suggested Ayo attend the session in Bridgewater.
Information received from Milford Hall Hotel regarding a dinner on 1st May with Jeff Probyn as speaker, no interest.
Training courses now need to be booked via the GMS system though Allan confirmed these can still be booked via the RFU website.

The Payment of Players form has to be completed through the GMS system and needs four signatures.

We need to emphasise that both players and spectators should treat the referee with respect.  There have been cases of spectators sent off and matches abandoned.

A booking has been taken for 11th April.

Unfortunately the Casino Night was cancelled and we only knew through social media.  For future bookings Simon needs contact details for the organiser and they should cancel directly with Kelly.
Simon has circulated details of the Raising Awareness of Mental Health in Rugby course.  Louis has attended and recommends that the committee and players should all attend.  Louis will email Ayo re this.  Allan will contact Chris Burton re running a course at BRFC, possibly on a Monday.
7. VP Report :
66 VPs have paid a total of £4235 so far.  Two people will pay at the lunch, so numbers are much the same as last year.  Peter will do menus for the table and list the raffle prizes on the back.  Allan has done a sterling job in obtaining raffle prizes.  Everything is in hand but he will need some help laying the tables on the day.  Peter and Noel will liaise re who will help with service on the day.  Peter invited Simon H and Louis to attend the lunch.  Total number will be 70-75.

	Peter Brook

Louis Brown

Allan Staerck

	8. Fixtures :
Please accept my apologies for absence from committee meeting this Monday,

9th March.

I will keep you posted on any developments re- arrangements for postponed fixture v Oakmeadians 2nds (A).

Otherwise our future fixtures are as per our club card with Swanage & Wareham now at home.

Re - Annual Tens Tournament - 22nd August.

We agreed at our September Committee meeting to limit the competition to max. of 8  teams. Suggested entrance fee was £50 non-returnable deposit with £20 drinking and eating  vouchers given to each team for attendance on the day.

On reflection I reckon the £50 fee might be a deterrent. I suggest £30 with £10 of vouchers would be more realistic.

On 16th March I will send further invitations with details of fees and start time (10am) to the following clubs:

Blandford   Crewkerne   Weymouth   Wheatsheaf   Lytchett   Puddletown   Pulborough   Honiton   Yeovil   Chard   Dorchester   Swanage   Wimborne

I welcome your thoughts on entrance fee and also any addiitions or deletions of the clubs that I have listed.   
As I said at our last committee meeting I will be away for the 2 weeks prior to and the day of the tournament but will maintain contact with participating clubs until that date.

After discussion it was agreed that the entrance fee should be £30 per team with a free bacon roll for everyone at registration.

9. Coaching/Team Management Report:
Apologies from me too - I won’t be able to make tonight’s meeting as I’ve got a late work meeting.
In terms of update:
1. Coaching / Team Management - had some challenges with training due to the weather, meaning we’ve had to train indoors (only half of the sports hall), which has impacted on training numbers - team going well with some good wins in Feb (although Poole draw was disappointing).
2. Tour - my proposal will be to cancel the senior tour for this year and look to do next year 2021 - still only have 8 players and will be a challenge to get more due to different circumstances.
Julian expressed disappointment that they are not going to France this year.  If the tour is to go ahead in 2021, the players need to be made more aware and fund raising initiatives be organised.  Possibility of players from other clubs joining the tour was raised.  Ayo needs to contact Regnier.
	Ayo Fraser



	10. Junior Report :

Tag Festival went well.  Nadia will be back next year so there will be more teams entering and we may need 5 pitches.  Having roped off areas to save walking on the main pitch worked well.  Noel thanked the Colts who refereed the tournament brilliantly.
The Juniors will be bag stuffing at Morrisons to raise funds for the Entente Cordiale fund.

There was an issue on Sunday 8th March when Bridport U16s played away v Crewkerne U16s. On whistle, our boys pointed out a number of opposition players from older age group [17+] at their schools.  Noel stopped match. Crewkerne Coach and colleague stated they had RFU permission.  He pleaded he did not know he had to inform visiting Coach prior to game in order that parents permission could be sought.  With three parents’ permission, Noel allowed the game to continue with the caveat that he would stop the game if it became unruly.  Hard game, well refereed, Bridport magnificent holding but losing to Crewkerne 12-3. Their player[s] drove off in cars!  Post- match Noel contacted Somerset RFU Chairman Steve Mead and Somerset RFU Safeguarding Officer Tracey Sweetland. Tracey surprised so many players given permission to play down, would check her records. Any email granting permission contains clear statement re notifying opposition Coach prior to game. We await SRFU’s response.  No written correspondence, but Dorset U16 WhatsApp notified.
Colts: Have played some very hard matches recently.
	

	
	

	11. Social Report :

Julian has contacted Steve Thomas who has 4 possibles for the Club Dinner on May 22nd – Mike Tindall, Richard Wigglesworth, Jason Leonard and Ian Robertson as reserve.  We will pay maximum £2000 for a speaker and need 80 people at maximum £40 a ticket.  Agreed we should go ahead and ask Steve Thomas to book one of them.  Depending on how the VPs lunch goes Guy thought Kate might be interested in catering for the Club dinner.
Julian has booked a coach for the last away game of the season to North Dorset.

Noel asked all to come to the Bingo Night on 27th March, the last fund raiser for the Entente Cordiale trip.  Kathy will circulate details to the VPs.
There will be a Committee lunch before the last home game against Wheatsheaf on 4th April, cold buffet suggested.

It was decided that the bar will not be open this Saturday for the Wales v Scotland match.  Stuart will let Nathan know.
12. Ground Maintenance :

Guy reported that the tractor has now been repaired but he cannot mow the pitches as they are too wet.  We need to find out where the water pipe runs across the ground.  The corner of the pitch where there is lying water needs to be drained into the ditch.
Peter will check if the Leisure Centre lease has been signed.  If so we might be able to get funding for the drainage work and possible floodlights.

The BDC will take over this project and Guy and Louis to attend meetings on this.
13. Business Development Report:
BDC meeting on 5th March was cancelled.  Stuart will try to re-arrange before the end of March.
14. Club Development : 

a/  Safeguarding

No update as Simon P unable to attend meeting.
b/ School Liaison

Great Tag tournament.
c/ Publicity

Some good press in the Bridport news recently.
d/ Volunteers
More needed.

e/ Development Plan
Pitch
	Julian Hussey
Kathy Briggs
Peter Brook
BDC
Stuart Briggs


	
	

	15. Any Other Business : 

a/  John Bandey will be standing down from marking the pitches next year.  Noel thanked him for all his hard work.  John will ask Robbie whether he will take it on next year.  John said there is a problem with charging the machinery as the empty beer barrels are in the way.  Louis will investigate cabling to the container to allow the machinery to be charged there.
b/  Allan mentioned that Busbys may be interested in buying the old gas cooker.  Otherwise it could be put into their auction but we will not pay any costs.
c/  Gavin has not had any contact since last June with the possible Touring team.  Agreed he should not chase as it clashes with the visit of the French juniors.

d/ Guy said Andrew had played for Butleigh Rugby Club on Sunday against the prison.  He thought it would be a good idea for us to play them.
e/  Simon has completed the NatWest Rugby Force form on line and returned it.

Meeting closed at 8.55pm, next meeting 6th April 2020
	John Bandey
Louis Brown


	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


